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DISTRICT GOVERNOR (DG) 

Sam Longbook  (Berny)  

37 St. John Lsne 

Hampstead, NH  03811 
H:  (603) 329-5603 

C:  (603)  885-6477 

E: slongboo@comcast.net 
 

1st  VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

(FVDG) 
Jerry Vaccaro (Marilyn) 

74 Chase Road 

Londonderry  NH 03053 
H:  (603) 437-14-8  

C:  (603)  204-7752 

E:   jvac1408@comcast.net 
 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

(SVDG) 
Steve  Middlemiss (LeeAnn) 

22 Abbott Street 
Hudson, NH 03051  

H:  (603) 883-5205   

C:  (603) 566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com 
 

CABINET SECRETARY-

TREASURER (CST) 

Paul Gilberti 

42 Island Pond Road 
Atkinson, NH 03811 

H: (603) 436-2025 

C: (978) 595-7536 
E: CSTPaul44H@comcast.net 

 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR 

(MCC) 

Christine Greenwood  

PO Box 832 
Keene, NH 03431 

H: (603) 355-1653 

C: (603) 762-424 
E: cgreenwood@walpolebank.com 

 

Global Membership Team  

PDG Al Goldstein (Christine) 

35 Main St,  

Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  (603) 362-6539   

C:  (603) 913-1281 
E: A1Goldstein@comcast.net 

Global Leadership Team  

Dick Lemieux 
9 Old County Road 

Plaistow, NH 

H: (603) 382-9599 
C: (603) 548-6712 

E: 04dlemieux@comcast.com 

Global Service Team 

Marie Hall 

C: (603) 686-6935 

E: mariehall326@gmail.com 

Thoughts from District Governor Sam Longbook 

 

Fellow Lions and Dear Friends 

Congratulations Portsmouth Lions…. 80 Years of Service 

Congratulations Hudson Lions………… 

Since the last Newsletter, I was readmitted to the Hospital and  

transferred to rehab.  I would like to Thank all for you for your continued 
support.  CST. Paul will be rescheduling any visitations. I have been  

unable to attend. 

The March Cabinet meeting was very successful and I thank all of you  

who attended. 

Following the meeting, we worked as a team to provide 10,000 meals 

  for the less fortunate citizens in our district . A total of 20 clubs partici-
pated in the Project, with 120 Lions working together for only 50  

minutes. Each club left with boxes of food for their town Food Pantries 

 or the “68 Hours of Hunger Project”. 

 Lastly, we have been notified by Lions International that multiple  

District 44 is the only District in the United States who are showing a  

positive membership. Congratulations and keep up the good work. 

Yours in Lionism 

D.G. Sam 
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               March 
 
3/14    Camp Pride Meeting  6:30pm, 

   Location Auburn Tavern  Exit 2 

 off Rt. 101, in Auburn NH  

 

 3/08   Lions Youth Services Mtg, 6:00pm   

 Location: Hannaford in Bedford  

 
 3/15   LSHF Meeting, 6:30pm 
 Blake’s 353 S Main St. Manchester  
 
 3/27 Health Services BoardMtg,6:30pm 
 Location Hannaford ,7  Kilton Rd.    
 Bedford, NH  
 
 3/28  Twin State Soccer Assoc 7:00pm 
 Luis Luis in West Lebanon      
 (Powerhouse Mall)  

 
 

             April 
 
4/11   Camp Pride Meeting  6:30pm, 

 Location Auburn Tavern  Exit 2 

 off Rt. 101, in Auburn NH  

 

 4/12   Lions Youth Services Mtg, 6:00pm   

 Location: Hannaford in Bedford  

 
 4/19   LSHF Meeting, 6:30pm 
 Blake’s 353 S Main St. Manchester  
 
 4/24 Health Services BoardMtg,6:30pm 
 Location Hannaford ,7  Kilton Rd.    
 Bedford, NH  
 
 4/25  Twin State Soccer Assoc 7:00pm 
 Luis Luis in West Lebanon      
 (Powerhouse Mall)  
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Thoughts from 

First Vice District Governor  Jerry Vaccaro 
PU 101’S and LEADERSHIP 

It’s very important for clubs to start now to review their club leadership.  Hopefully your club has asked members that 

have shown the ability to work on those important fund raisers or club projects to become a part of your club leadership.  

These members, even though they had not been part of your leadership, have shown the ability to work with others and 

make things happen are your future club leaders.  They may say “I’d rather be just a worker”, it’s up to your leadership 

team and possibly a mentor of your club to encourage them to step up. Assur them that they have your support and especially the full support of 

the club to help them. Once you have your club leadership completed please make sure that you complete the “PU101” form to LCI.   This form 

has to be submitted to LCI by May 15th.  Please make sure all pertinent information is correct at LCI; such as correct address, correct e-mail (e-

mail is very important) for all your members; especially your new leaders. 

New Leadership is important for all District Lion clubs. Leadership is important to grow our District so please encourage this growth. 

Please encourage your new leaders to attend our Spring District Convention in North Conway on May 4th-May 6th.   Please refer to the Flyers 

found in this newsletter. I’m a cell call away for any questions you might have and I’m always available for a club visit. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Jerry 
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Thoughts from 

Second Vice District Governor  Steve Middlemiss 

 

 

 

 

As we continue to move forward through the second half of our Lionistic year, I hope that clubs have been reviewing their  

membership for potential officers to lead them into the next year. We should have already begun the nominating and voting  

process on our upcoming officers. Look at those who have been important in helping with your fundraising and service projects. 

 These are two areas where great leaders can come from. Do you have someone in your club that motivates members to work on projects? Are they able to co-

ordinate everyone’s efforts to achieve a common goal? Are they able to work around obstacles? Does this person seem to be able to work with everyone? That’s a 

leader, even if this person doesn’t see it in themselves. These members should be encouraged to expand their role in your clubs. We have many members in our 

clubs who are leaders, they just need a little nudge.   

The Lion’s year is growing short so let’s put on a renewed effort continue to add to our membership. Let’s continue to work toward DG Sam’s having his year close 

on the positive side. Look to include friends, family and co-workers in helping your club with upcoming service projects. Showing them how we serve our            

communities is a great way to attract them to our cause.  

Does your club have a web site and Facebook page? Is it up to date? If a potential member were to Google your club, could they find you and with up to date I  

information? So many of us rely on social media today to communicate and find things we are interested in, and we as clubs need to use it to inform and attract 

new members. Lion Jay DeRoche and I have begun working and planning our next         e-Clubhouse training  session and I will be reaching out to clubs to offer a 

chance to join us. 

Thank you Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your communities. You are what makes it Great to be a Lion!! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell phone is 603-566-7616 and email is                              

cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com.                                                                                        Don’t forget to JUST ASK! 

Yours in Lionism 

SVDG Steve Middlemiss 

mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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Thoughts from  

Multiple Council Chair  Christine  Greenwood 

Help MD44 join Lions worldwide for the Worldwide 
 Week of Service to Protect Our Planet 

 
A healthy planet starts with healthy communities. The month of April, Lions around the world will participate for a special 
Worldwide Week of Service dedicated to protecting our planet and the environment in your community. This international 
event is a great opportunity to support our new global service framework, and our goal of serving 200 million people per year 
by 2021, by promoting a healthy environment in your community. 
Please consider hosting a project to protect the environment in your community during April 16-22.    
Ideas for this service projects are: 

Clean up a park or beach 

Start a recycling program 

Plant trees, shrubs or flowers 

Provide clean drinking water to your community. 
Here's how your club can take part in this special event: 
1.    Plan your project - Host a service project that impacts the environment in your community during the week of April 16-22. 
2.    Promote your project - Publicize your project to showcase your club and the power of service. Remember to wear your Lions branded 

gear when you’re serving to increase your visibility. 
3.    Report your project - Report your service on the MyLCI Service Activity including the date the event was held. 
4.    Share your photos – Take many photos, share with the newsletter editors and LCI !! 
 
THANK YOU MD44 Lions ! 
Yours in Lionism,  CC Christine 
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Thoughts from  

Cabinet Secretary-Treasurer  Paul Gilberti 

Since our last newsletter, DG Sam and I have been on a few more visitations.  We had a great time over in Epping, meeting at the library.  

We met an interesting young woman, attempting to raise money to travel to help others.  Visited Hudson and had a fantastic meal, put 

on by High School students. 

Speaking of which, Hudson’s 70’th Anniversary was a great event.  Not only were we taken on a tour of the history of this club, we were 

also treated to some of the best accordion music by the Showstoppers Ensemble, a group directed by MCC Deedee LaTulippe. 

As some of you are aware, due to complications from back surgery, DG Sam was readmitted to the hospital, and later rehab.  We were hoping that he would be out 

by Easter but it does not look promising.  I have rescheduled many of his visitations and we are both looking forward to visiting all of you soon. 

Sam’s Homecoming is just around the corner.  Please get those registrations in ASAP! 

Spring Convention is almost here as well.  This is election time and if you want to vote, please pay your International and District dues.  There are still four clubs 

that have not paid the district.  You know who you are – from my emails. 

PU101s are coming due in May.  Get them in as soon as you know who your new officers are.  This will make things easier for next year’s multiple district directory 

committee. 

If any club Secretary or Treasurer would like any assistance or additional training, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.  I would be happy to assist. 

Serving side by side, 

CST Paul Gilberti   E: CSTPaul44H@comcast.net  H: 603-426-2025   C: 978-595-7536  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/gst1E.pdf
https://www2.lionsclubs.org/
https://www2.lionsclubs.org/
https://mylci.lionsclubs.org/
mailto:CSTPaul44H@comcast.net
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Thoughts from  

Global Membership Team Leader   Al Goldstein 
 
Hard to believe but the end of the Lions year is in sight. The annual election of District Officers 
and Spring Convention is just a month away. Your club too is electing the officers for next year. 
Wouldn’t is be nice if the pool for candidates was bigger and deeper. It can be, it all starts with 
asking one. Membership does matter and a big reason to continue to add is to keep our clubs 
fresh. New ideas, new energy and new people to enjoy serving our communities. 
One of the conditions for earning Club Excellence recognition is to end the year plus one. At this 
time we have many clubs that would not qualify for that reason. The thing I saw when I calculated this was how many 
clubs lost no members this year and only have to add one. You all work so hard all year doing what you do to serve the 
needs of your community you deserve to be recognized. 
I challenge you all to work at adding the members you need to qualify for Club Excellence recognition. I truly believe 
you all deserve it. 
Just Ask One 
Happy Spring 
GMT/IPDG 
Al Goldstein 
 

Thoughts from  

Global Leadership Team Leader   Dick Lemieux 
Another snow storm is hitting us as I write this. Another opportunity to not work out at the gym. 
Clearing the driveway and walk ways will do the trick. 
  
Well, we are finishing another Lion year and need to plan for next year. 
The 1stVP ( the GLT at the club level) should already have prepared a ballot of officers for next 
year. 
The clubs need to vote them in by next month, and report those results to the District Governor and International. 
  
The next opportunity for training will be at the NH Lions Forum Saturday April14, 2018. 
This will be conducted at Delta Dental Conference Center at 2 Delta Drive, Concord NH. 
Of special interest, is the Secretary and Treasurer class training. Any new person 
Interested in doing any of these jobs should sign up. 
How to recruit new lions and a round table of discussion from PID/PDG are other highlights that club officers would 
enjoy. 
  
At the last cabinet meeting I gave a shout out to all guiding Lions and zone chair people. YOU are the movers and shak-
ers 
Of this District . You are middle management and the conduit to the clubs for the DG and the G team. 
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Thoughts from  

Global Service Team Leader Marie Hall 
 

The Worldwide Week of Service to Protect Our Planet is April 16-22. A healthy planet starts 
with healthy communities. Hosting a service project is a great way to support our new global 
service framework and LCI’s goal of serving 200 million people by 2021. See the list of ideas 
later in the newsletter. Don’t forget promote and report your projects. I see a lot of clubs post-
ing fundraising events on their Facebook pages, but I would like to see a lot more posts featur-
ing service projects! 
  
If your club needs some ideas about projects that meet the five service platforms of Hunger, Vision, Environment, Dia-
betes and Pediatric Cancer just drop me an email and I will send you out the GST handouts.  
  
Yours in Service, 
GST Marie 
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ZONE 1 CHAIRPERSON 

John Deschenes 

 

 7 Galway Road 

Nashua, NH 03062 

 

H:  (603) 888-3911 

C:  (603) 233-2929 

E:  ljdeschenes@gmail.com 

Clubs: Hudson, Litchfield, Nashua,     

Salem, Windham,   

Nashua Everest Centennial 

Pelham Centennial 

 

  

ZONE 3 CHAIRPERSON 

Melanie Saunders 

 

12 Lyford Lane  

Brentwood NH, 03833  

 

C: (603) 339-234-0982  

E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

Clubs: Epping, Exeter, Hampton Area,  

Portsmouth, Rye, Seabrook 
 

ZONE 5 CHAIRPERSON 

Jeni Williams 

 

14 Emerson Drive 

Center Barnstead, NH 03225 

 

C: (603) 781-5597 

E: jeniwilliams1@live.com 

Clubs: Epsom / Chichester, Loudon,  

Saddleback Mountain, Suncook  Valley 

Area 

 

ZONE 7 CHAIRPERSON 

Marie Valliere 

95 Plymouth Street  

Meredith, NH 03253 

 

H: (603) 279-6016 

E: keylion03@gmail.com  

Clubs: Conway Area, Laconia / Gilford,  

Meredith, Moultonboro, Wakefield,  

Whittier, Wolfeboro 
 
 

Leadership Directory 

ZONE  2 CHAIRPERSON 

Mike Dolan 

 

5 Zoe Lane 

Newton, NH 03858 

 

H: (603) 382-9642 

C: (603) 303-7950 

E:  Mike.Dolan@ bauer.com 

Clubs: Atkinson, Hampstead, Plaistow, Sandown,   

Kingston  

 

ZONE 4 CHAIRPERSONS 

Elizabeth Ferriera 

 

16B Mercury Drive  

Londonderry, NH 03053 

 

H: (603)  

C: (603)  

E: bostonrdsxs25@yahoo.com 

Clubs:  Auburn, Chester, Derry,  

Londonderry, Raymond 
 

ZONE 6 CHAIRPERSON 

Doug Griffin 

 

 74 Peaslee Crossing Rd  

Newton, NH  03858 

 

 
H: (603) 378-0693 

C: (603) 944-1377 

E: doug@seadec.com 

Clubs: Barrington,Dover Cocheco River,              

Rollinsford / South Berwick, Somersworth 
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Hunger Relief Chair 

Jim Robinson 

C: (603) 247-2015 

E: jimrbnsn15@comcast.net 

 

Information Technology (Webmaster)  

Jay DeRoche (Kathleen)  

H: (603) 382-7024 W: (508) 475-0397 

john.deroche@comcast.net LCIF Coordinator 

 

 

 

PCC Bill Rathbun 

H: 606-707-9285  

E: pdgbill33y@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Lions Fellowship 

Religious Committee 

Nancy O’Dowd (Tom)  

H: (603) 569–2698  

C: (603) 387-6808  

E: lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

 

Peace Poster Contest 

Marilyn Richardson  

H: (603) 882-1997  

C: (603) 204-7914 E: Marilyn@pcom.com 

 

 

 

 

Facebook Administrator (2)  

PCC Deedee LaTulippe  

C: (603) 566-0691 

 E: liondeedee@comcast.net 

Cheryl Cataldo 

H: (603) 859-1089 

C: (603) 380-0547 

E: casac25@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Health Service Committee Liaison 

Scott Wilson 

C: (603) 770-3700  

E: scottwils@comcast.net 

Leadership Directory 

 

Pediatric Cancer Chair 

Mary Tremblay 

H: (603) 926-2069 

C: (603) 308-3704 E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

Public Relations & Lions Information 

Carl Rutigliano 

H: (603) 329-717 

 

 

 

Uniforms/Jackets/Shirts/Hats & Emblems  

Joe Kasper (Joanne) 

H: (603) 529-0439  

C: (603) 548-0286  

E: jkasper@nedelta.com 

 

Vision Chair 

Langdon Plumer 

7 Gray Lane 

Exeter, NH 03833 

H: (603) 778-0966 
C: (603) 770-6499 

E: langplumer@gmail.com 

 

 

Diabetes 
PCC Celeste Ricupero 
C: (603) 321-073 E: ricupero7@comcast.net 

 

 

District Photographers (2) PCC Deedee LaTulippe 

 C: (603) 566-0691  

E: liondeedee@comcast.net 

Joyce Brothers PH: (603) 323-8295  

E: joyce@conwaydailysun.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Environment Chair Jeri Maynard  

H: (603) 883-8565  

C: (603) 3203614  

E: lionjeri@comcast.net 

 

mailto:%20langplumer@gmail.com
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Request for District 44-H Spring Convention 

Hi Everyone, 

As in the past few years we would once again 

like to hold a Friday Night raffle. 

We could use your help with baskets, gift certificates or any 

 item you may wish to donate as All Would Be Appreciated. 

You can bring the item with you on Friday evening. 

I will have cards available for you to write the item and name of donor 

on it. The raffle table will be set up in the back of the banquet hall on 

Friday. 

 

Any questions please contact me 

603-321-0737 Cell phone 

ricupero7@comcast.net 

 

Thank you so much for all you do. 

PCC Celeste Ricupero. 

Spring Convention Chairperson 
 

                                                               MENU FOR DISTRICT 44-H SPRING CONVENTION 

MAY 4, 2018 – FRIDAY EVENING BANQUET        DINNER 
ITALIAN BUFFET 
Antipasto platter, including salami, capicolla and mortadella, assorted cheeses, olives, roasted peppers 
Artichoke hearts, pepperoncini and tuna, minestrone soup, focaccia bread, tomato and mozzarella salad, 
with basil and balsamic vinaigrette, cheese tortellini alfredo, penne marinara, chicken parmigiana, 
Display of assorted Italian pastries 
Assorted sodas and waters 
 
MAY 5, 2018 -  SATURDAY EVENING SIT DOWN BANQUET 
 
New England Clam Chowder 
Garden salad with assorted dressing 
 
Prime Rib of Beef Au Jus with horseradish cream sauce 
 
Grilled Marinated Vegetables over cous cous (for vegetarians) 
 
Baked Boston Haddock with Seasoned bread crumbs, and fresh Lemon Beurre Blanc 
 
 
DESSERT 
Chocolate Layer Cake 
 

mailto:ricupero7@comcast.net
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                  Vision 

 
Lions Eye Health Program (LEHP) 

The Lions Eye Health Program (LEHP) is a community-based 

education program empowering Lions to promote healthy vision 

and raise awareness of the causes of preventable vision loss. 

LEHP Objectives 

 Encourage the early detection and timely treatment of dia-
betic eye disease, glaucoma and age-related macular degen-
eration (AMD) and the appropriate treatment for low vision. 

 Help educate people at risk for eye disease and encourage 
them to seek appropriate treatment. 

 Establish community activities that promote awareness of 
eye health. 

 Increase awareness of the network of local eye health or-
ganizations. Collaboration with these organizations may pro-
vide useful resources for Lions interested in promoting aware-
ness of eye health and the causes of preventable vision loss.   

 To find further information: Google Lions Clubs Interna-
tional, Click on SERVE, Click on Lions Eye Health Program 
and scroll to find a wealth of information about Vision Care In-
formation.  

  This is a great resource for Lions Clubs service projects as “We Serve” 

Where there is a need there’s a Lion 
Here’s looking at you – Lion Lang Plumer 
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                                                         Diabetes  

 

                                                          How to Stabilize Your Blood Sugar Levels 

Stabilizing your blood sugar levels is one of the most important things you can do when managing your type 2 diabetes. Problem 

is, when you add up all the time you spend exercising, planning out your meals, and checking your blood glucose levels, it’s easy to 

feel overwhelmed. 

To make your job easier, it helps to create a routine. “Consistency is key”. “Eating at the same time each day, taking your medica-

tion at the same time, and exercising at the same time can help you to create consistent patterns to your blood glucose levels”. 

And that’s not just helpful in the short term – it’s helpful for the future, too. Because one thing’s for sure: Staying on top of your 

blood glucose levels is crucial for your health. 

Eat fruits and vegetables daily 

Aim for most of your grains to be whole grains, such as whole grain bread and whole grain cereal. 

Enjoy legumes and beans weekly 

Have nuts and seeds around for an easy snack between meals 

Substitute oily fish and skinless poultry for most meat selections 

Aim for only 1 to 2 high fat, red meat servings weekly 

Enjoy 2 to 3 servings of low – fat or fat – free dairy choices daily, such as a glass milk, yogurt, or low – fat cheese 

Limit or avoid processed foods, meats, and items with added sugars, such as baked goods, sodas, and other drinks with 

added sugars. 

 

 

Stay Healthy, 

PCC Celeste 

Eyeglass & Hearing Aids Collection & Recycling 

                Randy Tompkins 

1 Coombs Farm Rd, Greenland NH  03840 

          Res Phone: 603-431-7352 

E-mail :  Rye642@comcast.net 
 Please remember to bring your clubs collected 

Eyeglasses and hearing aids to the Spring 

Convention as well as any checks. 

                         USED EYEGLASS PROJECT             (as of February 19, 2018) 

Regular glasses sent to VA since project began in 2006: 222,621 pair  Sunglasses sent to VA since project began in 2006:  41,368 pair 

Total glasses sent to VA since project began in 2006:   263,989 pair    Total cost of shipping since 2006:    $13,796.20  

(does not include donations from other District Clubs) 

Please send contributions to the Hampton Lions to help offset 

The cost of shipping !! 

 

mailto:Rye642@comcast.net
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      The DogSight Project 

A Project of Health Services of New Hampshire Lions 

Multiple District 44  

Mud, Mud, Mud 

By law, guide dogs are admitted everywhere the public is, so their grooming must be the best. New Hampshire in April is mud sea-
son though, no getting around it. Dogs fur just seems to collect the dirt. Rosie is just like any other dog when it comes to that, so 
she gets wiped down a lot, brushed with a slicker a lot, and because mud season is also shedding season, brushed with an under-
coat brush a lot. She’s not so keen on having her paws wiped but loves the extra brushing. Impeccable grooming is a high standard, 
but she’s worth the effort! 

If your club is interested in being a part of a matching LCIF grant, please let me know. Perhaps we can have More Fidelco vans with 
New Hampshire Lions Club names traveling the country! 

To all our loyal DogSight supporters – thank you for your generous support! 

Donations may be sent at any time to DSP Chair Linda Piekarski, 15 Edgewood Ave, Keene, NH 03431. Please make checks payable 
to LSHF with DSP on the memo line. The independence a guide dog brings to a blind person is priceless. Your contribution gives 
that gift many times over. Thank you! 

Linda Piekarski 

Chair, the DogSight Project 

lpiekarski@ne.rr.com 

                                                                                          

                                         

Goal: $15,000   Raised to Date: $24,450  

WOW!!! Thank You, MD44 Lions 

                                                      This Month                         This Year 

Opening Balance               1,201                               1,181 

Added Members                     0                                  111  

Dropped Members                     0                                    91 

Closing Balance                1,201                               1,201 

Net Gain/Loss 0                      0                                     20 
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Electronic Waste Collection Day 
Laconia/Gilford Lions Club 

April 14 

Gilford Cinemas 8 Parking Lot (new location!) 

 8:30 AM – 12:30 PM 
 

Got an old computer collecting dust in your closet, or a broken air conditioner sitting on the back porch? What do you do 
with such items when you replace them? Everything from laptops, phones and computers to TVs cost a fortune to haul 
away. 

 

Turn all that junk over to the Laconia-Gilford Lions Club during their Electronic Waste Collection Day on Saturday, April 
14 in the Cinemas 8 parking lot in Gilford from 8:30AM to 12:30PM - Note: this is a new location! For a small disposal 
fee (most items are $5), not only will we take your old electronic items off your hands, we will recycle them. The disposal 
charge is almost always less than the prices at local transfer stations. Cash or checks will be accepted but not debit or 
credit cards.  

 

Just bring your electronics to Cinemas 8 parking lot, 9 Old Lakeshore Road in Gilford on Saturday, April 14 between 
8:30AM and 12:30PM. Club members will even help you unload them! You do not have to be a resident of Laconia or 
Gilford to take advantage of this fundraiser - it is open to everyone.  

 

Items you may want to consider dropping off are laptops, CPUs, servers, CD/DVD players, camcorders, AV equipment, 
VCRs, speakers, copiers, faxes, scanners, printers, phones (land and cell), phone systems, UPS systems, humidifiers, 
cords, cables and computer accessories (all $5).  

 

In addition, we will also take microwaves, air conditioners, dehumidifiers (all $10), computer monitors and TVs less than 
25” ($20), TVs 26” and larger ($30). A TV needing more than one person to lift will be $40. Anything with a cord not listed 
will also be accepted. 

 

You CANNOT drop off: smoke detectors, oils, paints, thinners, batteries (except car batteries), tires, items containing 
mercury such as fluorescent and CFL light bulbs or thermometers, capacitors, ballasts, or any other hazardous waste. 

 

Don't miss this opportunity or you'll be storing these things another year - "Don't throw it out, Recycle it!" You'll not only 
help the environment by disposing of your unwanted electronics responsibly but also help the Lions, the largest service 
organization in the world, raise funds to meet pressing needs in our community: eye glasses and hearing aids, food pan-
tries, college scholarships, holiday food baskets for needy families, youth sports programs, are just a few of the local 
charitable organizations that we assist. All that for a disposal fee that, in most cases, is less than the cost at local trans-
fer stations.  

 

The Laconia-Gilford Lions Club appreciates your help with their Electronic Waste Collection Day fundraising event and 
wishes to thank in advance everyone who contributes to making a real difference in our community.  

 

Look for the yellow Lions' vests on Saturday, April 14 from 8:30AM to 12:30PM at the Gilford Cinemas 8 parking lot (a 
new location!). No matter how large or small, every item adds up!  
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Moultonborough Lions Club members created a Green Scene as they celebrated St. Patrick’s Day at their 
dinner meeting. 

 

This has been a tough winter for the Moultonborough Lions Club. The snow storms seemed to happen on 
Mondays and Tuesdays causing the Lions to cancel meetings and BINGO but did not stop the club from 
reaching out to the community. 

Lions were able to meet and approve a $500 sponsorship for the Ossipee Concerned Citizens Walk-a-Thon 
in May, $200 to sponsor an athlete in Twin State Soccer, $200 Full Page Ad in the Latchkey Cup Race, and 
$100 donation to the Newmarket Lions Club as they start a new club. 

In keeping up with the commitment to the Reading Is Fundamental program, the club purchased and deliv-
ered books to every student at the Sandwich Central School to the delight of the children. This is the ‘Fun’ 
part of “We Serve”! 

On March 28th the Lions will join Moultonborough Women’s Club in reading to the students at Moulton-
borough Central School. 

If you would like to find out more about Lionism please contact Joe & Pat Keegan at 253-9916. Lions meet 

on the first and third Mondays of each month. Remember our motto is “We Serve”! Like us on Facebook or 

check us out atwww.moultonboroughlionsclub.org. 
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Saturday, March 10 

 

 Portsmouth Lions Club Diabetes Day at Families First 

 

(Left to Right) Andy Allen, Mary Malloy, Families First nurse;  Dr. Presley Dickson, Dr. 

Craig Hartenstein, Dr. Amy Pruszenski, Portsmouth Lions Club;  Stephan Smith, Ports-

mouth Lions Club; Amanda Rose, Portsmouth Lions Club; Randy Tomkins, Rye Lions 

Club. 

This was when I presented our newest Food Pantry in 

Salem - We Care Charity run by Shefali Kalyani also in 

the picture  
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The Rye Lions welcomes their newest member Sandi Lane.  

With Sandi is Randy Tompkins (sponsor) and 2nd VP Art Ditto. 

Moultonborough Lions Club members Joe & Pat Keegan were among many members who participated in the “Reading 

Roost” program at the Moultonborough Central School recently. Lions members took turns throughout the day reading to 

the students and having the students read to them. So much fun was had by all! Hope they invite us back soon! 
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